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 Welcome to our 
Summer Newsletter 

The Official launch of the 
Community Special 
Scheme in Hullbridge was 
on 3rd June to coincide with 
National Volunteers week.   
It was attended by 
representatives from Essex 

Police including Superintendent Cat Barrie, Lead for the 
Special Constabulary and her colleagues and Inspector 
Cathy Calder, the Castle Point & Rochford Community 
Policing Team Inspector , they were joined by Roger Hirst, 
Essex Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner and Parish 
Councillors at the Parish Office. 
SC Dan O’Connell will volunteer a minimum of 16 hours 
each month at different times and days in Hullbridge to 
target and disrupt anti-social behaviour, respond to 
community concerns and carry out high visibility patrols. 
The Specials have the same full policing powers and 
uniform as regular police officers. Dan has been a 
Hullbridge Community Special since April and the Parish 
Council and some residents are already pleased with the 
outcome You can keep up to date by social media 
channels; Essex Police (www.twitter.com/EssexPoliceUK), 
Police:Email:hullbridgenpt@essex.pnn.police.uk  
Mobile:07710046161 Tel: 101ext. 490535  
Crime Stoppers—0800 555 111, report anonymously. 
 

SAVE the DATE  - Saturday 7th  DECEMBER 2019 
Christmas Fayre between  3-6pm.  
Bookings are now been taken for stalls/
pitches, and if  you are interested in 
performing please contact us.   
CHAIRMAN’s Christmas Card 
Competition for all Primary aged 
Children. Design entries to be sent to the 

Parish Office by 7th November  2019. Prizes for the winner 
and runners up,  Best Shop Frontage will be judged  in the 
first week of December.  Lets make Hullbridge  sparkle!   
Are you 80 or Over? If so please make sure you are on 
our list  to receive a Christmas Parcel.  

Malyons Farm Development  
We continue to have our meetings with Barratt David 
Wilson and have been advised that due to issues 
with the Utilities installations there has been a delay 
with the commencement of  the new roundabout and 
the start of the dwelling build.  We have discussed 
the siting of a new Memorial and Garden of 
Contemplation which  BDW are very positive about 
this would be sited on the right hand side as you 
enter the development. This will  host the Annual 
Remembrance Services as the current village sign 
area will be narrowed due to the ghost lane into 
Watery Lane.  If you have any design thoughts then 
please forward them to the Office, we hope the 
design will incorporate all Services during the War 
but also to remember loved ones of residents of 
Hullbridge.      
Councillors—We would like to Welcome Ms Sian 
Thomas who was co-opted onto the Parish Council 
at the  March Full Council Meeting.  

Kendal Park Nature Reserve  
Our Pond project  has had a glitch which will be 
remedied by the Contractor but this work will not 
start until late Autumn as the pond has already 
attracted a lot of pond life so we do not want to 
cause a disturbance or  impact the Environment.  
We offer wheelchair  Free short term Loan, so if 
required please contact the Parish Office. 
Highway Issues  Please call Essex County 
Council on  0845 603 7631  
Rochford District Council—01702 546366 
Out of Hours Emergencies  01268 527317 

 

HARP  Drop off any non-
perishable items to the Office. 
Heart Watch First 
Responders Volunteers   
are required. If you call 
emergency services put your 
lights on so your location is 
easier to find, thanks. 

Street Lights—Report to Clerk defective lights. 
Citizens Advice Bureau -0344 477 0808, Monday 
to Friday 9.30am - 4pm  
http://www.citizensadvicerochford.org.uk  
 

Visit our Website -http://www.hullbridgepc.co.uk/ 

Facebook—https://www.facebook.com/Hullbridge-Parish-
Council-1544215995841235/ 
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